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Signing of the Land at Destiny Junior School 

 
I hereby pass on the heartfelt thanks to the Working Board IRFF – UK, for the effort and concern in 
paying for the land next to Destiny Junior School. We know it has not been easy to raise such a big 
amount of money. Thanks to everyone who donated and contributed towards the land buying. The land 
was paid off on 7th June 2019, agreement was drawn witnessed by authorities, school community and 
IRFF- Uganda members of staff. 
 
Destiny Junior School 
 
The school opened for the second term on 20th May 2019. The children and teachers are healthy, happy 
and promising to academically perform well. The parents and the school community are grateful for the 
library that has improved on the pupil's reading culture. The new land procured for it has buildings which 
is now accommodating some teachers and staff members. 
 

 
Primary Seven and their Teacher, 2019 

 
Nine primary seven pupils have registered for primary leaving examination (PLE) due to be sat in 
November this year. Teachers are doing all they can do for pupils to excel in their academics. 
 
Primary seven class is scheduled to have one week (18th -24th October) academic camp at Kigulu prime 



academy in Iganga. They will be exposed to many tests, counselling and guidance in a way to get them 
ready for PLE. While the rest of the pupils are to go on a study tour on 19th July. 
 

 
Morning physicals guided by the teachers 

 
More physicals guided by the teachers 

 
Baby Class having breakfast 

 
Baby class having breakfast 

 
Mobile Medical Team (MMT) 

 
The medical team managed to treat jiggers to 27 people, and controlled pest from homes. 19 houses were 
attended to at Mayuge district Bufulubi village. The community members were grateful for the service 
they received. 8 volunteers were on the team. 
 

  
Mobile Medical Team working          The effect of Jiggers on the foot 

 
Conclusion 

 
The WAIT and Girl Child Project will be included in a future report. Thank you very much for the 
donations and contributions, more so for the payment of the land, Child sponsorship, MMT fund that has 
enabled us to save lives and give hope to many people who had given up on life. Thanks once again! 
 
Robert Mwogeza Director IRFF- Uganda 
 
 


